Sol y Lomas Board Meeting

September 16, 2014

Casey Clendenin’s Home

Board Members Present: Joseph Kraus, President: Casey Clendenin, Vice President; Jackie Dulle, Secretary; Judy Montano, Treasurer; Lynn Day and Rollin Whitman

Casey called the meeting to order at 1 p.m.

Minutes

Casey moved that the minutes of the last Board meeting held on August 26 be held in draft until the time line was finalized.  Judy seconded the motion, which passed.

Treasurer’s Report

Judy reported the current bank balance is $2,886.48.  The following has been spent on expenses so far this fiscal year:  Meeting costs: $330; Mailing costs: $305.70; Attorney fees $3,140.35; and Miscellaneous: $1,454.
Old Business

Architectural Review Committee (ARC)

Casey reported that the review and approval process for the coyote fence screen for the Wallaces’ solar array installation at 7 General Sage is still ongoing.  The drawing has been stalled at one of the neighbor’s.  Casey will write a letter to the parties concerned that the matter must be finalized within the  prescribed 60 days.

Casey reported that Claire McKnight at 137 Zia Road has submitted plans for a solar panel and Cleve Garner at 133 Zia Road is adding a master bedroom.  The ARC will meet with the concerned parties in both of these cases and hopefully have them signed off.

New Business


Casey announced she plans to schedule a meeting with Geraldine Salazar, the County Clerk, to discuss withdrawing the Sol y Lomas Homeowner Association from the State HOA Act.  The letter from attorney Karl H. Sommer explaining that the Sol y Lomas Homeowner Association  is not covered under the State law and therefore is not required to comply with its strictures will be sent with the revised Covenants and ballots to Units 1 and 2.
Revised Covenants Maiing
Stuffing the envelopes with the revised Covenants, cover letter, ballot with a self-addressed, stamped envelope, as well as the letter from Karl H. Sommer regarding the State HOA Act, is scheduled for Wednesday, September 17, with them being mailed on September 18.
Submitted by Jackie Dulle, secretary 
